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October 2, 2020 
 
 

Mr. Richard W. Boyle, Chief 
Sciences Branch 
Division of Engineering and Research 
Office of Hazardous Materials Safety 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

 
SUBJECT: STAGGERED REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR REVIEW OF 

THE CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE NO. 3098 – CRITICALITY SAFETY 
(EPID L-2020-LLA-0107) 

 
Dear Mr. Boyle: 

 
By letter dated May 11, 2020 [Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS) Accession No. ML20143A100], and as supplemented on August 5, 2020 (ADAMS 
Package Accession No. ML20231A505), the U.S. Department of Transportation requested that 
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff perform a review of the Japanese 
Approval Certificate Number J/2009/AF-96, Revision 1, Model No. GP-01 transport package, 
and make a recommendation concerning the revalidation of the package for import and export 
use. 

 
The staff is issuing a staggered request for additional information.  In connection with our 
review, we need the information identified in the enclosures to this letter.  The enclosures 
contain only the questions related to the criticality evaluation. All other questions will be 
transmitted in a separate correspondence. Additional information requested by this letter should 
be submitted in the form of revised safety analysis report pages, when applicable. Please 
provide your complete responses to both requests for additional information within the same 
submittal. 

 
 
 
 

Upon removal of Enclosure 2 
this document is 
uncontrolled. 
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Please reference Docket No. 71-3098 and EPID No. L-2020-LLA-0107 in future correspondence 
related to this request.  The staff is available to meet to discuss your proposed responses.  If 
you have any questions regarding this matter, I may be contacted at (301) 415-6999 or 
ngs@nrc.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

Norma Garcia 
Santos 

 
 

Digitally signed by Norma Garcia 
Santos 
Date: 2020.10.02 17:09:30 -04'00' 

Norma García Santos, Project Manager 
Storage and Transportation Licensing Branch 
Division of Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 

and Safeguards 
 

Docket No. 71-3098 
EPID No. L-2020-LLA-0107 

 
Enclosures: 
Enclosure 1: Request for Additional 
Information 

Enclosure 2: Request for Additional 
Information (Proprietary Information) 

mailto:ngs@nrc.gov
mailto:ngs@nrc.gov
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SUBJECT: STAGGERED REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR REVIEW OF 
THE CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE NO. 3098 – CRITICALITY SAFETY 
(EPID L-2020-LLA-0107) 

 
 

DATE:  October 2, 2020 
 
 

DISTRIBUTION:  DFM r/f  NMSS r/f 
 

D. Jackson, RI 
D. Marcano, NMSS 

D. Binoy, RII 
C. Bajwa, NMSS 

M. Kunowski, RIII 
M. Learn, NMSS 

R. Kellar, RIV 
H. Lindsay, NMSS 

J. Marcano, NMSS    
 
 

ADAMS Package Accession No: ML20276A034 
Letter ADAMS Accession No.: ML20276A035 
Enclosure 1 ADAMS Accession No.: ML20276A036 
Enclosure 2 ADAMS Accession No.(PROPRIETARY): ML20276A201 
OFFICE\DIV: NMSS\DFM NMSS\DFM NMSS\DFM NMSS\DFM NMSS\DFM 

NAME: N. García Santos S. Figueroa 
by e-mail 

M. Call 
by e-mail 

R. Chang 
by e-mail 

J. McKirgan 
by e-mail 

 
DATE: 

 
9/24/2020 

 
9/25/2020 

 
9/25/2020 

V. Wilson for 
R. Chang 
9/25/2020 

 
9/30/2020 
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